APRIL 13, 2010

The April Council Meeting was held on 04/13/10 in the Penn Lake Community House.  The meeting was called to order by President Jill Rosenstock at 7:30 p.m.with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag and a moment of silence in honor of our military.  


Roll Call:  Jill Rosenstock, Barbara Sudimak, Frank Fritz, Jack Kile and Ned McGuire all present.   Also present was Mayor Bill Warner.


The March 2010 minutes were presented and placed on display.  A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by McGuire and 2nd by Fritz., roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT was presented and placed on display.  A motion to accept the Treasurers report was made Kile, 2nd by McGuire, roll call all in favor none opposed, motion carried.  Copy attached to minutes EXHIBIT A
RECEIPTS:  SEE FOLLOWING ADDENDUM “B”

BILLS:  Fritz questioned the amount paid to Jack Varlay  and President Rosentstock explained that he has been working on the amendments to the Zoning and that is why the amount was higher than usual.  A motion to pay the bills was made by Kile, 2nd by McGuire, all ayes, none opposed, motion carried.  SEE FOLLOWING ADDENDUM “B”

CORRESPONDENCE WAS READ

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


The sewer hook fee for Mr. Glass was discussed and decided that he would have to pay $11,300.00.  Mr. Glass disappointed thinking he would be paying a lower amount.  It was explained that the Borough does not have any idea of the actual cost until after work is completed and therefore the charge of $11,300 would stand.  A motion to deny Mr. Glass request for a reduction in the amount to be charged was made by Kile and 2nd by Fritz, all ayes, none opposed, motion carried.

President Rosentstock reported that the residents of Terrace Drive had not complied with the required paperwork to secure funds from Community Development for the paving of Terrace.  Some had not returned their questionnaire and some refused to complete it stating privacy issues.  After some discussion with some council members stating that they would try and go door to door, it was decided that possibly Council would try to pave another road with the money since the money can only be used for paving.  Council is targeting Carter Drive.

Council discussed and agreed to allow the Rogan Wedding to take place in the ball field.  Attorney Karpovich will draw up an Agreement between Borough and Rogan’s.  A motion to allow the wedding was made by Sudimak, 2nd by Fritz, all ayes, none opposed, motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Recreation- Stephanie Longmore will assist in running summer program will run 2 weeks in July 7/12 and 7/19 

Roads- A borough resident complained about the divets on the road in front of their home, borough will be accessing the roads and fixing the most serious problems first. 

Dam-will be having a meeting with Geo Science & Borton Lawson concerning complying with state requirements for the dam.

Water/Health-beaver trap removed, still waiting for Verzion with regard to pole. 

Purchasing/Sewers-Aqua replied to Borough concern over rate hike.  But more or less said it is what it is.  Their increase was presented and approved by the PUC.  Also to the best of the borough’s knowledge there is still one family not hooked to the sewer.  Attorney Karpovich and K. Wheeler will check.

Police-no report

NEW BUSINESS:

A presentation was given by White Haven police officer in charge Tom Szoke as to the benefits of teaming with White Haven for police protection.  White Haven now covers White and Dennison Township.  They would provide 6.7 hours of coverage per week.   The annual charge would be $15,000.00.  If they go over the 6.7 hours in a week then the time would be prorated from the coming weeks. The Mayor would be in charge of allocating the hours.   Much discussion followed.  There was a request that it be put on the ballot for a vote. Residents in attendance were vocal in their opposition and also in favor.   Mayor Warner is in favor of joining with White Haven as he has stated that he has been put in unfavorable positions in responding to calls.  A motion was made to advertise to enter into an Agreement with White Haven Police by Kile, 2nd by Sudimak, Sudimak, Kile, Rosenstock, McGuire in favor, Fritz opposed stating that he felt he was  not given enough time to investigate any advantages and exactly where the money would come from to pay for this venture.

A Public hearing and special meeting was scheduled for April 29th to amend Zoning Oridnances and SALDO.

The new FEMA flood plain map was received by the Borough adding an additional 111 properties to the flood zone. Residents can check to see if their property is there by visiting the web site.  The web site will be posted on the bulletin boards.

Once again the County 911 call center has requested that Borough residents clearly mark their homes with reflective numbers.  Any borough resident who does not have a home phone is not in their system.  Your property must be marked and visible from the road.  Otherwise any emergency vehicle will not be able to find you.

President Rosentsock stated that she would send out requests for maintenance of the sides of roads and ballfield. Since this is under the dollar amount required for bids.

QUESTIONS/AND/OR COMMENTS:

Josie Sarrano offered to paint mailboxes and place them around the lake with plastic bags inside for pet owners.  Discussion followed, nothing decided. 

Tom Carter again addressed his concern over the Rails to Trails with the Council

Betty McGarrigan felt that the Bulletin board on the corner of Lakeview and Carter had been vandalized and was very upset.  The state police have been notified of the incident.

Also asked if this was the year that the Lily pads were to be sprayed.  President Rosentstock believed so and asked Councilmen Fritz to pursue. 

Rich Geyer suggested that the Borough look into purchasing a Billygoat to clean the roads of dirt and debris.  He volunteered to store and run the equipment free of charge.  The council will take under consideration.

MOTION TO ADJOURN was made by Sudimak, 2nd by Kile all in favor none opposed, motion carried.






Respectfully submitted,






Margo Beckerman






Secretary

